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September 30, 2010

Dear Friends of SHEM,

 I am writing this letter as a member of the SHEM Board of Directors.  As you may or may not know, my sister died March 1st.  Since that time I have been adjusting to the changes that has made in my life.

 In the same manner that people make adjustments for the changes in their lives, SHEM is going through a period of adjustment.  It is going through a period of growth and downsizing at the same time.  An easy adjustment has been the growth of the Manna Program to three days a week.  They are now serving meals on Tuesday, Wednesday, and Friday.

 A tougher adjustment is that SHEM’s new, permanent, home is smaller than its prior location but, in time, more space will be available.  A special thank you is due to those of you who contributed to the SHEM Relocation Fund.  An even more special thank you is due to Lee Fields for negotiating a purchase price and a deal which allowed SHEM to use its relocation funds to provide a down payment for a permanent home.  When the mortgage is paid off, maybe we can have a mortgage burning party, depending upon how the Board chooses to celebrate.

 Even though the building is smaller, the work to be done remains the same.  As a former administrator, I am aware of how much work is involved.  The Board has very recently chosen to divide the work into two positions, an office manager/administrator and a food bank manager.  Job application notices have already appeared in The Tell & Sell.  The pay will be small so we are looking for people who have a giving heart in addition to the appropriate job skills.

 Please continue to have faith in SHEM and its desire to help the needy of our area.  We still need your help.  Due to the state of the economy, and perhaps your concern about SHEM’s series of moves, our monetary donations have decreased but, with the exception of lower mortgage payments than our latest lease payments, our expenses have not.  Recent changes by the Salvation Army have dramatically reduced the amount of help we can provide for emergency utilities assistance.

 With the holiday season rapidly approaching, we also need your help to continue the Christmas meals baskets and the Salvation Army Bell Ringing programs.  Please contact the office (541-367-6504) as soon as possible to let us know how you can help so that plans can be started as soon as possible.

 Thank you for keeping SHEM in your prayers.

Peggy Blair
